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Commodores Report
We are nearing the date for the AGM (Sunday 10th January) so much of your Management Committee’s dealings will be towards preparing for the AGM: proceedings, notifications, nominations for next year’s committee and motions to discuss and vote on.  If you have been unable to come to many of the events, this is definitely the one to attend.   This is your opportunity to let the new committee know what you want from the club.  I make no apologies for repeating this message in next month’s newsletter – it is that important.  The date should be in your diary or on your calendar since February this year.
 
This year we have operated with a small Management Committee. This has made it particularly hard work for the committee members and support crews (bar and maintenance).  I have to say how proud I am of the things they have achieved and thank them for support to me and especially support to the club.
 
Writing previously of diaries, we have 20 or so pocket diaries made out in WMC colours and embossed, also with an integral note pad.  If you would like one (calm down Chris), please see me.  All I would ask is that you give a £1 donation to the Children’s’ Christmas Party by putting your pound in the bottle on the bar counter.
 
Since the last Newsletter we have had a pretty full programme.  On 24th October we went to the MTYC for a Games Evening, which was well attended by our members and great fun (read the article) - try gambling with Frank, he is good at losing his shirt. This resulted from the welcome we gave the MTYC at the Flukey and fits very well with my intention to foster closer relationships with other clubs on the river. To this extent, members of the Desborough Sailing Club were invited to a pool match on Friday 20th November.
 
There has been the Laying Up Supper (reported in last month’s NL); reasonably well supported and rated a success by those there.  On 31st October there was Casino Night (read Doreen’s report below) – a great success and good fun run by Frank.  Then on 7th November we held our Annual Dinner/dance at the Warren Lodge.  A great evening planned and arranged entirely by Lesley.  This took a lot of hard planning and negotiation with the hotel that paid off.  Thank you very much Lesley (read Jean’s report).
 
We had a team at the RNLI Quiz Night (14th November) and came 4th.  Then a week later was the 70s/80s Night– now referred to as the Freddie Mercury Night and organised entirely by Maggie.  This was a great success and Freddie Mercury made an appearance and kept the ladies enthralled.  We also had the pleasure of welcoming members from the Middle Thames Yacht Club.  Read Deirdre’s report.
 
On the Day before this we had another club link up, this time with the Desborough Sailing Club who came to challenge us to a pool match.  Unfortunately, they lost – or to be more positive, we won.  I thank our John Mc and DSC’s Brian Lavier for setting this up and making it an enjoyable evening.
 
Coming up in December we have the Members’ Christmas Party (Saturday 12th) followed the next day by the Children’s Christmas Party – so get your sprogs names on the list – and I will write to FC to ensure that he makes an appearance.   By-the-way don’t forget the New Year’s Party; I am looking for ways to make it a bit different (was I mistaken or did I hear Chris say that he was going to organise a game of sardines!!); any suggestions?
 
You should all by now have the 2016/2017 programme (emailed to all and published in the October Newsletter).  Put the dates in your 2016 diaries to unsure you don’t miss the fun.  After the AGM this programme will be published in its normal 3-fold format.
 
There will always be a need to improve the environment of the clubhouse and its facilities.  Some of the work has been to do with health and safety and I feel that this year we have made successful inroads to improve some of the essentials – principally the electrics, mooring ramps and the kitchen.  There is further ongoing work on the electrics and the kitchen and I want to take a hard look at the general ambience of the hall – making it look and sound less of a factory environment.  Another improvement has been the introduction of the Club Honours Board (a must-have for any boat club).  But there is still more to do.

Jim Pothecary 
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Aubretia Cup Presentation at the Dinner / Dance
This cup was presented to the club by Clive Jacklyn and named after his boat, and is awarded to the member:  
“Who the Commodore thinks has given the most time and effort for the benefit of the club and its members.“
 
The member I presented it to has worked tirelessly for the club for many years and while their efforts have been welcomed very many times, it had never officially been recognised.
 
This member has given service to the club nearly every week for years and more often than not more than once a week.  He has made himself always available on the end of the phone to respond to urgent calls and gone out of his way to sort problems out.
 
Above all, this member goes quietly about the tasks with no fuss or bother.
 
This year I presented it to John McPhee; much to his great surprise and after he recovered and regained the power of speech he pointed out that he goes quietly about his tasks because Wendy does all the talking!!
 
All at the Dinner/Dance considered that it was a very good choice and that John was a very worthy recipient of the trophy.
 
Congratulations John.
 
Jim Pothecary.
Commodore. 
[image: image3.jpg]



Games Evening at the Middle Thames Yacht Club

What a great evening was the Games Evening at the Middle Thames Yacht Club on Saturday 24th October,  and what a warm welcome.

The Weybridge Mariners had been invited at The Flukey to join the MTYC in a games evening.  However, this was not your usual games; it was definitely something different and totally unexpected.  The games included bar-skittles, snakes and ladders, darts, one-card-brag, duck racing, bar-soccer and shove-ha’penny; all organised by Martin and Marianne of the MTYC.  Not only that, Martin and Marianne announced themselves as referees, complete with whistles, yellow and red cards, and even dressed for the part.  I saw the yellows come out quite often when signs of cheating were observed and a red disqualification was always threatened when it got out of hand.

We had 13 members present and almost matched the MTYC in numbers.  This was a good turnout considering what miserable weather the evening had conjured up.  Originally, there was to be four WMC boats attending, with the remainder going by car.  However, the bad weather resulted in only Myownie arriving – and made very welcome on the MTYC mooring (and an overnight stay): these fair weather boaters!!!  (Mind you, I only had to come about a mile from my mooring). Perhaps they had good reason after all.  Well it was P#!@ing with rain.

Before the games started everyone was issued with a wad of Seagulls of various denominations – the MTYC currency.  The aim was to gamble your Seagulls against whoever was in on your game; winner takes all.  The one with the most Seagulls at the end of the evening would be declared the winner.   Honestly, if it had been 100s of pounds, competitors would have still valued their Seagulls as if it were their world’s wealth and dared anyone to win it off them.  Consequently, as the evening games progressed the shouting and excitement reached a high pitch.

Thank goodness for a food break and what a spread it was.  Each couple and individual had brought a dish of food to the party, which made for a delightful variety, and all delicious.  It also allowed time to socialise.

Then the games continued, with even more barracking.  Frank almost lost his shirt to a lady MTYC member and Mike and Ann were hotly competing over their individual stashes.  At the final whistle we all had to count our winnings. Then came the reckoning.  After eliminating the competitors with the lower quantities of Seagulls it came down to three with around 300 seagulls each; they were the lady member from MTYC (who, I think won most of her money from Frank. at least that’s what Frank said)  and Mike and Ann.  They were then made to hold a duck race to determine the final winner, with the audience shouting encouragement.  In the end Mike Fowler won and was awarded the trophy: hurrah for the WMC!

Our grateful thanks were expressed to the MTYC, especially Martin and Marianne for organising the evening.  We were made most welcome and a return match at the WMC was agreed.  As I said at the beginning: what a great evening.

Jim Pothecary 
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Casino Night

Oh dear, this didn't start out well.  We arrived at the Club at 6.15 p.m. couldn't get in ..............At least there was one advantage of arriving early - plenty of parking spaces.
 
Once in, Heather and I got stuck in preparing the food,  While Brian, Frank and Mike sorted out their gaming tables and Ann organised the raffle.
 
People soon arrived and then we 'were off'.  All games were in full swing and our Vice Commodore was seen to be betting heavily on the horse racing.  Mandy sported her tiara, whilst I think the other ladies had forgotten to get theirs out from the vaults.  However, there were a few sparkles around.
 
Russell was the winner of the evening, as the person having won the most tickets. To keep it in the family, Theresa came second.
 
All in all, it was fun, friendly and enjoyable.  To those of you who couldn't come, you missed a good evening.

Doreen Townsend 
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Annual Dinner Dance
Saturday 7th November
For the first time for many years the Annual Dinner Dance was held locally, after a survey was sent to all members, asking where they would like it to be held.  The result of the exercise was that the most viable options would be to hold it locally.

At 7pm members started to arrive at Warren Lodge Hotel in Shepperton Square, for Bucks Fizz as a welcome drink.  Lesley Hamments had diligently organised the evening, right down to little cards with our place names and our choice of food clearly printed on the back.  The meal was lovely, Jim our Commodore had generously laid presents for us all on our tables, a diary for the men, and a lovely Christmas night light holder for the ladies.  A big thank you must go to Heather who kindly bought and wrapped the ladies presents, and Doreen who organised the raffle.

The toasts and welcoming speeches over, a special thank you went to Jim’s guests for the evening Derek and Barbara Dale, Derek worked tirelessly on the Social Committee all the time that he was a member.

Jim presented John McPhee with the Aubretia Cup for his services to the Club.  Just a little reminder about the Aubretia Cup, it was presented to the Club by Clive Jacklin who was Commodore in 1980/1, he lived on his boat a Birchwood 33’ named Aubretia, he presented the club with the cup, to be given yearly, to a member who was not an elected committee member, who had made the biggest contribution in time and effort towards the club in that year.

The dining room was quickly transformed with a dance floor laid ready for Derek James to start playing the music we all love to sing and dance to.  I think at one point everyone of us was on the dance floor.  A wonderful evening was had by all.  A great thanks must go to Lesley, who arranged the whole event; starting way back in March.

Jean Francis.

Photo's courtesy of Mike Fowler 
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70s / 80s Night
21st November 2015
Maggie Barton organised a 70s/80s Night up the club and what an excellent night it turned out to be.  There were approximately 50 people attending, with a contingent from MTYC as well as many other guests.  It was great to see a few new faces.  We were served a buffet of a variety of delicious pizzas, salads, desserts and cheese and biscuits, with plenty for everyone.

But it was our entertainer Gary Walsh who made the night special.  He started off by playing music, which everyone knew and could sing along to.  He also sang many of his own versions of popular songs from the era and did this very well, but the highlight of the evening came when he did a tribute to Freddie Mercury, which lasted for an hour with many costume changes and included some “audience participation”, which was highly amusing, especially when he chose our Commodore to assist him with his rendition of “I Want to Break Free” and had Jim moving around the dance floor with a vacuum cleaner.  We have the photographic evidence here! 

Everyone who attended thoroughly enjoyed the evening and a big vote of thanks must go to Maggie for organising it.

Deirdre Sambridge


Photo's courtesy of Wendy McPhee and Chrissie Drummie 
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Maggie’s thoughts on the 70s/80s Night

I was so pleased that everyone had such a good time and that an evening which was nearly cancelled turned out to be such a success.  However, sadly, that cannot be put down to our membership as, of the fifty people there, only fourteen were members, 28%!  Fifteen of the guests were with my sister and another six were my friends with their friends and all were amazed at getting a three-course meal and a first class entertainer for £15; some had been before and made the same observation and all want to come again. 

We could make a nice living out of organising functions, could charge a fair bit more to get them catered and still be good value.  With that and the moorings - people waiting to see if we will have more - we could maybe even reduce the subs; who knows, maybe that would attract new members and we'd make a fortune.

But even though I don't have a boat though fortunately able to spend time on the water through my barge charity - you do know about that, I hope and the need for volunteers .....  Sorry, I digress, ....... I do know that's not what we're supposed to be about, we're not a Social Club - well, maybe - but we're certainly not a Marina with a Social Club and our functions are intended to bring our members together, even more important when less and less are able to participate in the boating side of things due to no longer having a boat.   

So what is it that has to be done to have you join in?  Please don't say it's because we're getting older or don't like to go out in the dark because your committee is all too sadly aware that many people go to other organisations' functions, much more expensive than ours and that can't be put down to the late publication of WMC programme! 
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Dates for your diary ... 
December
Saturday        12th December        Christmas Party
Sunday          13th December        Children's Christmas Party
Thursday        31st December        New Year's Eve Party

2016
January
Sunday 10th                                    WMC AGM
Saturday 16th                                 Byfleet Boat Club – Inter-club Skittles 
Club Cruising 2016

 
We are currently working on our cruising program for next year and would welcome as many ideas and suggestions as possible from you our members.
 
Please tell us about places you have visited and would enjoy visiting again with the club, and please tell us about places that you have heard about but haven't seen yet and would like to visit with the club.
 
Easter Bank Holiday
At present we are looking for an interesting program to fill our traditional visit to Windsor over the Easter Bank Holiday, feedback was very positive from those members who participated at Windsor last year and that program could be repeated but new ideas are always very welcome.
 
Mayday Bank Holiday
A weekend cruise to the Medway for the Rochester Sweeps Festival is also in hand, could this cruise be expanded and how ?   suggestions please !!
 
Late spring bank holiday “Whitsun”
At the moment we do not have anything planned for this weekend but we have suggestions for a South Dock Marina weekend and for a Hurley BBQ weekend
 
The Commodore's Up River Summer Cruise
The dates for this cruise run from Saturday 25th June until Sunday 10th July this year. Last year’s format of coming together as a club group on four occasions over the two weeks of the cruise worked well and is being considered again for this year, I am sure that many members will have plenty of places that they would like to moor up for an evening with their follow club members, let us know and we can try and incorporate your favourite locations into the cruise.
 
August Bank Holiday
We will again be supporting the ATYC Rally in 2016 and will be expecting a large turnout for the Late Summer Bank Holiday at West India Dock, again this cruise could be expanded so we would like to hear your suggestions both for expanding this cruise and for things to do while we are moored at West India Dock, sights to see, places to visit, things to do, theatres, restaurants, pubs etc
 
Your suggestions and ideas are very important to us when we are trying to plan the club's cruising activities so please take a few minutes to think about our club cruises, maybe you could talk about the cruises within your own group of friends in the club, or tell us about things you have heard about other clubs doing on their cruises, unfortunately all the best locations and events get booked up first so early planning and booking is essential. 
 
Rob Fry
Rear Commodore (NT)
Honorary Secretary 
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Appeal for Bar Staff

Again, we virtually have to beg people to do bar sessions, sometimes filling the positions only at the very last moment.

As Jim said a few months' ago, if there is no-one to open up the bar it will have to remain closed; unless a member attending, who has previously done bar duty, is willing to open and close. 

We need more people to commit to doing a full session.  Maybe the regulars amongst you - who are much appreciated - could try to persuade more people to make an appearance on the other side of the bar.

Maggie Barton
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Thames Lock Closures for Winter Works

Locks along the Thames were being closed as work started on the Environment Agency's £1 million winter works programme. 
Five locks were due to close on November 2nd with two more from January onwards.

But plans for Cookham lock to close for two months have been postponed because of problems with the design of the control system.

All the locks are due to be open again by March - some earlier. 

Listed below are the locks closed - from the first date listed and will re-open on the day after the final date. 

St John's Lock 
November 2 to March 4.
Re-sheeting the head lock gates and repairing the tail lock gates

Godstow Lock 
November 2 to March 4. Re-sheeting the lock gates

Culham Lock 
November 2 to 4 March 4 Refurbishing the lock chamber

Day's Lock 
January 4 to February 26 Minor repairs to the lock chamber

Temple Lock 
November 2 to February 26 Refurbishing the lock chamber

Cookham Lock 
Proposed closure start date postponed from November 2 due to delays with the design of a new gate control system. When the design is completed, the EA still aim to undertake this work in this programme, provided there is sufficient time to complete it prior to Easter 2016.

Boulters Lock 
November 2 to December 23 Re-sheeting the tail lock gates

Penton Hook Lock 
January 11 to 4 March 4".
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Emergency Shut Off Switches

Emergency shut off switches for the electrical systems in the bar and kitchen have been installed just inside each entry door.  Pressing either red button will cut the power to both areas - rotating the switch will return the system to normal. 

Jim Hamments, Maintenance 
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For further news on the Port of London Authority and the tidal Thames, then click on the following URL link: http://tidalthames.co.uk/nov2015/2-thames-clippers.htm 
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